[bookmark: _GoBack]Eden Cemetery Commissioners meeting
July 11, 2017 
Present:	Adam Degree, Barb Dewyea, Jubal Durivage, Sandy Vear and Marylou Durett.
Meeting opened at 6:00 pm 
June 27, 2017 meeting minutes were read. Barb motioned they be approved, Adam seconded the motion. Passed.
Treasurers report motion to approve by Marylou seconded by Sandy. Passed. It was discussed about the bank statements we were given. We appreciate them along with the copy of the check book register. 
Clegg’s Memorials sent a letter in response to ours dated July 8. John Clegg, Jr. explained in the letter that they were contacted by the Brayton family about the burial date and time. In that there was no funeral director involved, Clegg needed to receive a check prior to the date but Clegg’s did not receive a check. Marylou will contact the Braytons. 
To purchase a lot the price is $200. A check needs to be issued to the town.  The town office then distributes it to the two accounts, $125 to Cemetery Check book and $75 to the Perpetual care check book. The family then needs to pay Clegg’s Memorials for the corner stones. 
Jubal will be meeting with a family tomorrow evening at the cemetery re a lot.
We need to make sure the town clerk lets us know when lots are sold and what lots are available.
The information about the flowers being taken was just an FYI.
Digging up caskets or urns is legal making sure the State requirements are followed, ie 2 permits need to be in place.
More research needs to be done re the signatures on orders.  This was tabled for the next meeting.
At the Select Board meeting they approved $10,000 be put in our account from the American Gift Fund. Thank you!!
Candy advised the $5000 appropriations can be put into our account any time after July 1st.
We need new flag holders at the cemetery.  New ones may be obtained from the VFW. Cost for these will be looked into. General upgrading needs to be done as well.
The next meeting will be on Tuesday, 8/8/17 at 6pm at the town clerk’s office.  
Meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted
Marylou Durett
Secretary
